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Jones, William V., EMNRD

From: Wesley_Ingram@blm.gov

Sent: ' Friday, November 07, 2008 11:06 AM R -
To: Shannon_Shaw@nm.blm.gov Jd’“’ \éﬁ
Cc: Jones, William V., EMNRD; Gum, Tim, EMNRD; Guye, Gerry, EMNRD \0\
Subject: Re: Bitsy Federal 1 \

/\sxf

A review of the proposed plan to convert the Bitsy Federal 1 to injection has raised the
following concerns:

Shannon J. Shaw,

1. A CIBP with 25 sacks of cement will be required within 50-100 feet above the Bone
Spring perforations at 8679-91‘. Plug is to cover top of Bone Spring formation by a
minimum of 50 feet. Top of Bone Spring formation is 8564’. Tag plug.

2. The proposed CIBP at 8200’ is in the Delaware. Recommend pumping 40 sack plug from the
CIBP set above the Bone Spring perforations. This will cover the squeezed Delaware
perforations also. Plug to be tagged at 8275’

or shallower.

3. The plugs on the Federal “WL” — 7 #5 were not witnessed and there is no record of these
plugs being tagged. Therefore, there is no confirmed knowledge that the Delaware is
properly plugged from up hole formations.

In addition, no base of salt plug was set and the top of salt plug was set above the salt
formation. The top of salt plug was not tagged. Therefore, the well bore may be blocked
and may not be. Also, the surface plug on this well does not meet minimum requirements
for a surface plug.1l.

Wesley W. Ingram
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